Lambton Senior Citizens Home Corp 41 Morris Star Forest, Ontario NON 1J0

March 8, 2022

Mayor Bill Weber Lambton Shores

Dear Mayor Weber

Re: Property Taxes 41 Morris St, Forest

Lambton Senior Citizens Home Corp has been housing moderate to low income area seniors for forty-five years. The Corporation is a charity and has never received any special treatment on the property tax. We ask that you consider providing a rebate on the taxes this year. We have struggled like many small businesses to survive within the current environment. We house fragile seniors whom we felt needed us to provide a safe environment from Covid-19. The Board did everything possible to keep the seniors safe but it came with a high cost. Unlike long-term care independent seniors were missed with any financial benefits from the Federal or Provincial government in the form of grants to help with extra staffing for sanitization within the buildings

The Board worked diligently to ensure everyone was safe, costs escalated as the pandemic took the toll on the elderly. We sanitized three times a day, seven days a week in order to protect our senior. The air in the halls was fogged to remove harmful bacteria and viruses. This was an extremely expensive undertaking.

We are hoping that Lambton Shores will provide a tax break in order for us to organize after a challenging three years.

Yours truly,

Barb Racher

Barbara Racher

President, Lambton Senior Citizens Home Corp